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Mr President,  
Mr High Commissioner,  
Excellencies, Distinguished Delegates,  
 
My Delegation shares the High Commissioner’s concerns about the grave human rights violations 
in Nicaragua, as described in his report. 
 
The Sovereign Order of Malta and the Republic of Nicaragua entertain diplomatic relations since 
1953 and throughout the years we have implemented social and assistance programs for the benefit 
of the Nicaraguan people. 
 
Regrettably, such humanitarian collaboration has considerably slowed down over recent years due 
to new conditions set by the local authorities. Should the current restrictions be lifted, the Order 
of Malta would be ready to relaunch its initiatives and programs of support in various sectors, to 
the benefit of the poorest and most vulnerable groups of the population.  
 
Always in this spirit of worldwide cooperation and mutual respect, as well as of care for the well-
being of all, the Order calls for the lifting of repressive measures affecting certain groups of citizens, 
in particular ecclesiastics, humanitarian and medico social workers. 
 
We wish further to express our solidarity and support to the Catholic Church of Nicaragua, for the 
difficult situation it is facing and the hardship it suffers from, which constitutes a violation of the 
basic human right of freedom of religion or belief as highlighted in chapter II.C of the report. 
 
In conclusion, the Order of Malta joins the High Commissioner in urging the government to 
restore and uphold the human rights of all Nicaraguans and release all persons arbitrarily detained.  
 
Thank you. 


